

March 28, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians:

Happy Spring. I hope this email finds you well and healthy. In the spirit of communication, Aseltine has emailed and mailed a number of correspondences to you the last few weeks. Here is a summary as well as **1 more addition**:

- 1) Face Coverings: Effective 4/18/22, students and staff may go without a mask outdoors and indoors while at school. We encourage that staff and students continue wearing masks, but the use of masks is optional, and it is a personal choice. We would like to remind our community that if you are feeling sick, it's important to stay home and get tested, so as not to put others at risk of COVID-19 or other illnesses.
- 2) Spring Break COVID Testing: San Diego County Office of Education has provided Aseltine School with rapid antigen COVID tests for all students and staff members. Each box contains two tests. On Friday, March 25th, each student will be sent home with a box of test kits. I am requesting that you test your student the weekend before classes are scheduled to resume. Please complete a test on Saturday, April 2nd and Sunday, April 3rd. If results are negative, all is good and no need to contact Aseltine School. If your student receives a positive result, please keep your student home from school on Monday, April 4 and contact Kim Groulx at 619-296-2135 (ext. 109), 619-206-1961, and/or at kgroulx@aseltine.org.
- 3) Weekly COVID Testing: Aseltine School is offering weekly COVID testing for students while at school. If you wish for your student to participate, please contact Yve Bauer at 619-296-2135 (ext. 116) or email at ybauer@aseltine.org.
- 4) Spring Break: Spring Break will be 3/28/22-4/1/22. School will resume it's normal schedule on Monday, 4/4/22.

As always, we appreciate your support and hope you and your family have a wonderful break.

Sincerely,

May Padilla Executive Director